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Dear Commissioner  
 
I write to object to the proposal to abolish the seat of North Sydney 
in the next election. I have been a resident of the electorate for 10 
years and have found the community and electorate to be one of 
the most cohesive I have ever experienced in my life. I offer the 
following grounds upon which I base my objection  
 

1. Population growth 
 

The population right across our electorate is growing rapidly but the 
AEC's proposal does not account for this growth. For example, the 
NSW State Government plans to see 5,900 new homes built in the 
North Sydney LGA alone by 2029. If that growth is replicated across 
the four LGAs currently contained in the federal seat that would see 
more than 24,000 new homes built across our community. 
 
In addition to this, North Sydney Council is expecting 19,500 new 
residents to move into the area by 2036. This is a 27% increase in 
just one of the four LGAs that currently make up the seat of North 
Sydney and indicates that it is highly likely that to proceed with 
abolishing our seat now would be completely counterproductive, as 
arguably the case to re-establish it come 2029 will be more than 
obvious. 
 

2. Our business community 
 

As home to the third-largest business centre in the country, we also 
believe that North Sydney's businesses and industrial zones 
deserve the focus of a dedicated local member. 
 
North Sydney has a total of 28,000 small to medium size 
businesses whose needs do not overlap entirely with those of the 
newly proposed areas of Bradfield, Bennelong or Warringah 
 

3. North Sydney is a cohesive and engaged community 
 

North Sydney is home to several environmental, humanitarian, 
religious and social groups all working together towards a better 
Australia. 
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